
 

Bi-Monthly Newsletter For 

 
Hello Central United Methodist Church. 
I have been reading God Unbound by Dr. Elaine Heath and it is a really good book.  I 

highly recommend it.  At one point in the book Dr. Heath refers to a conversation she 

has with Wendy Miller who wrote Jesus Our Spiritual Director:  A Pilgrimage through 

the Gospels.  During their conversation Wendy Miller asks, ñWhich story are we 

living?ò  It is important from time to time to stop and create 
some space for discernment.  ñWe need to ask ourselves; Are 

we living the Gospel story or living the worldôs story?ò 

   I think this is true of churches. We need to be asking 

ourselves if we are living into the Gospel story, or the worldôs 

story? Did you know there is no shortage of ñchurch growthò 

books?  If you donôt believe me just do a search on Google, or 

visit your local library and see how big the section is on 

church growth.  I was reading a devotion by a fellow named 

Charlie Crow this morning and he asks this question, ñAre we 

measuring church growth by the right score card?ò 

   In business we can measure success by how many customers 
we have and how much money we make over cost.  With 

churchesðespecially Methodist churchesðwe become hung 

up on the numbers.  Every year we fill out statistical reports 

detailing how many baptisms, how many new members, how many in attendance and 

why. These are tangible, measurable ways to assess church growth.  However, I wonder 

if they are not the wrong score cards for a church? 

   The danger of using numbers in the pews as a measurement of successful church 

growth is it leads to churches which are heavy on polished, charismatic preachers; 

exciting, entertaining worship, and low obedience from the congregants.  The people 

who come to worship are looking to be fed like babies in a high chair instead of Gospel 

farm hands looking to eat quick, and clean up quick so they can get back out to the 
field. 

   Is our church living the worldôs story with its focus on posteriors in pews, or is our 

church living a gospel focus with God living in our hearts and minds as our feet and 

hands reach out for those in need both inside and outside of our doors?  What are you 

doing to invite God into your heart and mind?  What should we be doing to share God 

with those in need?  What does your score card reveal? 

By Godôs Good Grace,   Pastor Richard Blount 
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Psalm 116:12 says, ñWhat shall I render to 

the Lord for all His benefits to me?ò 
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Let us remember to continue to 
provide non-perishable food 
items as much as possible to 
continue to keep our Food 
Pantry fully stocked. Items may 
be left at the Pantry Door or 
church office.    

 

OPEN INVITATION  
TO ALL WOMEN  

 
The United Methodist Women of Central Church meets 
the 1st Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the UMW 
Room downstairs.  ALL Women are invited to fellowship 
as women with a purpose in our church and community. 
Join us on May 6, 2018, as we celebrate UMW Sunday 
at 11:00   Dr. Hazel Frick will be the guest speaker.   
 
Missions in MarchðUMW collect-
ed school supplies for local Den-
ton and Silver Valley Elementary 
Schools and South Davidson Mid-
dle and High Schools.  Rev. 
Sandy Young coordinated this 
mission and delivered the sup-
plies to each school.   
 

 
UMW Ladies held their White Elephant Sale in March.  
Glenda Futrell won the White Elephant for 2018!   

 
Three UMW ladies (Cathy 
Ward, Joanne Harrold and 
Brenda Wilson) represented 
Central UMC UMW by attend-
ing the Uwharrie District Pray-
er Breakfast in April and took 
layette sets for missions.  
Thank you ladies for repre-
senting us! 

 

 

UNITED METHODIST MEN 
UMM Meetings are held the 2nd 
Sunday of each month at 8:00 
a.m. Join In...May 13 & June 10. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rise  Against Hunger  
Pack-A-Thon   

Rice Bags packaging will be held on 
Saturday, May 5 at 9:00 am at 
South Davidson Fire Dept., Hwy. 
109 South. Volunteers are needed.   

 

 

A Message from the Choir Family and the Harris Sunday School Class 
 

The Central UMC Choir and the Harris Sunday School Class members appre-

ciate the outpouring of support at the April 29th luncheon in support of the 

South Davidson Family Resource Center.  The attendance was great and com-

munity participation was excellent.  Special thanks to all of those who provid-

ed the delicious desserts and for the Kitchen Cooks!  As a result of your gen-

erosity, the South Davidson Resource Center Renovation Fund gained 

$1,430!!!!!! 

 

Special Thanks to all who supported and 
helped with the BBQ Fundraiser on March 24, 
2018.  Food, fellowship and entertainment  

was enjoyed by all. 


